
VICTOR TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES 
October 24, 2007 (Tentative) 

 
Call to Order. 
 
The regular monthly business meeting of the Victor Township Planning Commission was held at 
the Township Hall, 6843 E. Alward Road, Laingsburg, MI 48848.  Chairman Nickols called the 
meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 
 
Roll Call. 
 
Members Present:  Roger Nickols, Kelly Chadwick, Vern Stephens, Shirley Hazle, Duane 
Ginther.  Members Absent:  Tamara Ashley and Richard Colf.   
 
Approve Agenda. 
 
The Agenda was approved.  Ginther moved, second by Hazle and motion carried to approve the 
Agenda. 
 
Approve Minutes for September 2007. 
 
Ginther moved, second by Stephens and motion carried to approve the minutes of the 
September 26, 2007 meeting. 
 
Old Business. 
 
None. 
 
New Business. 
 

a. Feedback – Board Members Warren Malkin and Michelle Wilsey indicated that 
Ginther is the voice of the Board to the Commission.  Communication is an issue.  
The issues we have seem to be all related to communication.  The Commission 
was not informed of the meeting with the County on September 17 with Richard 
Trent, Dan Leonard, Wilsey and Ginther.  Ginther did not report back to the 
Commission regarding the meeting.  Discussion regarding issues with the County 
as to timelines and issues with dates was discussed.  We asked for adequate 
notification, follow-up and possible emails with new issues.  Link informed us of 
the November 6 meeting at the County regarding Comprehensive Plan for the 
entire County.  We discussed enforcement of ordinances.  They need to be a 
formal request to the County and they will review the same.  Rich Trent joined 
the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  We discussed the County’s procedure as to the 
timelines of the issues.  Again we asked for adequate notification and follow-up 
of the issues after the meeting.  Trent has asked for support from the 
communities regarding the Land Use Plan.  Trent asked for the changes of our 
revised Land Use Map again by the end of the November.  We indicated to Trent 
that we would like the map we submitted to the County since it was the voice of 
the community.  Since the Planning Commission would not have a chance to 
meet again before the information was due.  Commission asked the Board to 
take up the issue.   

b. Letter from Public Service Commission 
c. Seminar – Michigan Land Use Leadership Academy 2008 
 
 



Public Comment. 
 
Terry Link thanked the members of the Planning Commission for what they do for the Township. 
 
Next Meeting – November 28, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
 
Kelly S. Chadwick, Secretary 


